


























November 20, 2018 

Neighborhood Meeting Minutes:  River Ridge Architectural Review  
 
Meeting Date: November 19, 2018 
Time: 6:00 p.m. 
Location: River Ridge Apartments Common Building, 17865 SW Pacific Highway, Tualatin, OR 97062 
 
In preparation for the submission of an architectural review land use application, the applicant conducted 
a neighborhood meeting in accordance with applicable City regulations. Richard Berger, the owner’s 
representative, and Chris Goodell and Chuck Gregory from AKS Engineering & Forestry, LLC were present. 
Sign-in sheets and business cards were provided. The meeting began with a presentation by Richard 
Berger which included an overview of this property, the project location, details about the planned 
project, and an approximate timeframe for submittal of the land use application. Chris Goodell then 
provided information about the City’s review process and opportunities for public input were provided.  
 
Following the presentation, attendees asked questions and/or provided general comments about the 
project. The following topics were discussed:  

Questions about the planned drive-through retail building 
o Residents provided ideas for the type of tenant they would like to see, including a coffee 

shop like Dutch Brothers, Starbucks, or Peets Coffee  
o Desire to have outdoor seating at the retail building 

Questions about the planned easement  
o Some driveways will be closed  

Questions about a property to the southwest of the site and if it could also be purchased 
Questions about the completion of the off-site Greenway Trail 
 

The meeting concluded at approximately 7:00 pm.  
 
Sincerely, 
AKS ENGINEERING & FORESTRY, LLC 
 
 
 
 
 
Chris Goodell, AICP, LEEDAP, Associate 
(503) 563-6151 | chrisg@aks-eng.com 
12965 SW Herman Road, Suite 100 
Tualatin, OR 97062 
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